
 

Minutes of the Fairhope Recreation Board 

The Fairhope Recreation Board met Wednesday, October 17, 2018 at 5:15 p.m. in the Rec Center 

at 803 North Greeno Road.  

 

Present: Jay Robinson, Michelle Smith, Cathy Hudson, Vann Saltz and Charlie Langham. Absent: 

Bob Keyser, Derek Thomas and Mary Gammer. Tom Kuhl took minutes at the meeting.  

 

The meeting was called to order by Vann Saltz at 5:15 p.m. The minutes of the September 19, 

2018 meeting minutes were considered and approved on a motion by Charlie Langham, seconded 

by Michelle Smith, none opposed.  

 

Old Business: There was general discussion of making the volanta stadium ADA compliant, the 

consensus among the Rec Board members is that the Baldwin County Board of Education should 

assist financially in making the stadium ADA compliant.  

 

Tom Kuhl updated the board members on SNAP soccer, he stated that SNAP soccer is handling 

the logistics of soccer tournaments for the Soccer Recreation league. This will free up league 

volunteers to work the concession stand and help with other league needs. Tom added that the 

swimming pool work is done. There was general discussion about the baseball field and layout of 

current fields.  

 

Updates: Cathy Hudson informed the board that the Battle of the Bay was held last night, girls 

placed first and boys placed third, everything went well. The sectional meet is the week before 

Thanksgiving. Fairhope Invitational and County meet coming up soon.   

 

Michelle Smith stated that Master’s Swim had a swim meet this weekend and added that the 

Recreation Board 5 Year Plan needs updating.  

 

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:18 p.m. 

 

 


